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 Tyendinaga, as part of the Mohawk Nation, is a healthy, sustainable Kanyen’kehá:ka community, built on and united by our language, culture, traditions,  
knowledge and history. We exercise our rights and responsibilities for the protection of and respect for our people, our land, our resources and the environment. 

Tyendinaga Mohawk Council Support of Ongoing Police Investigation 

September 24, 2025 – Tyendinaga Mohawk Council (TMC) wishes to thank Tyendinaga 
Police Service (TPS) and the Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) Organized Crime Enforcement 
Bureau for their collaboration in an ongoing investigation.  

This investigation is to address illegal cannabis grow operations in Tyendinaga Mohawk 
Territory and remove non-members of the Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte associated with 
organized crime. As mentioned in yesterday’s police statement (page 2 of this statement) 
these grow-ops involve non-Indigenous exploitation of Indigenous rights and lands, and 
arrests have been made (page 3 of this statement). TMC and TPS are reminding the 
community that there are processes that need to be followed in order to complete a 
successful investigation, and this takes time.  We all want to keep these operations out of 
our community going forward. 

TMC and TPS received a Community Safety Petition, signed by hundreds of community 
members, asking for these illegal operations to be dealt with, and we wish to thank the 
community for their support in keeping our community safe. TMC and TPS also hope for the 
community’s continued support as this investigation continues to unfold. 

 

For any media inquiries pertaining to this investigation, please e-mail angie.sloan@opp.ca.  
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